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Although I did not know Paul Guthrie well, we did have mutual friends, and I had a few chats
with him at Academy meetings. In one of our chats, I discovered that both of Paul’s sons had
attended or were attending Swarthmore, my alma mater. Bill and Ruth Simkin’s sons also went
to Swarthmore, probably around the same time as Paul’s sons. But I never heard of any sort of
association between any of the four sons.

Paul was a large man, a leading arbitrator from the South, and a man with a reputation of rock
solid integrity.



